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Dear Members of the Public Hearing Committee, 

 

I am writing to express my wholehearted support for Bill HB 4130, which is 

paramount in safeguarding the integrity of medical practice and ensuring the rights of 

patients like myself. Having endured the distress of witnessing undue corporate 

influence impede access to necessary medical care, I firmly believe in the critical 

significance of this legislation. 

 

Bill HB 4130 addresses the crucial issue of preventing individuals responsible for 

medical entities from simultaneously managing non-medical businesses. By 

prohibiting these individuals from exerting control over both medical practices and 

unrelated enterprises, the bill establishes clear boundaries to uphold the sanctity of 

medical decision-making and patient care. 

 

Furthermore, the bill prohibits interference by corporate entities in the hiring, firing, 

and terms of employment for medical professionals, thereby preserving the autonomy 

of healthcare providers to execute their duties without undue external influence. 

 

I commend the provisions within the bill that empower the Secretary of State to 

enforce these regulations, ensuring accountability and compliance within the medical 

industry. 

 

Additionally, the bill's stance against noncompetition agreements, nondisclosure 

agreements, and nondisparagement agreements between businesses and medical 

professionals is commendable, as it protects individuals from retaliation and upholds 

ethical standards in professional practice. 

 

In conclusion, I urge you to lend your support to Bill HB 4130, as it represents a vital 

step towards protecting the integrity of medical practice and promoting patient-centric 

healthcare delivery. Thank you for considering my viewpoint on this important matter. 


